PAC-R-1694 Correspondence 3B.3 Meeting 151 12/02/15

Mr Ted McEnery

Clerk of the Committee of Public Accounts

Leinster House

Kildare Street

Dublin 2

Údaras Forbartha Dugthailte Baile Átha Cliath

Dublin Docklands Development Authority

4th February 2015

Dear Mr McEnery

I am writing with regard to the Dublin Docklands Development Authority and to confirm its ongoing interaction and full co-operation with the Public Accounts Committee.

On 12st May 2012, the Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government announced the Government's intention to dissolve the Authority. The Authority would remain in place for a transitional period, during which the Authority, under a new Board, would be required to wind down existing activities and make recommendations to the Minister on appropriate structures for the future.

The Board has achieved significant progress across all of its key objectives in this regard which were agreed with the Department of the Environment, Community and Local Government.

The Board has received an invitation to appear before the Public Accounts Committee on the 26th March 2015 and has already confirmed its attendance. At that stage, it is anticipated that the Dublin Docklands Development Authority (Dissolution) Bill will have been published and details on the final asset/liabilities position will be available.

Yours sincerely

Mr Paul Clegg

Acting Interim CEO

Cé Theach an Chustairn Dugthailte

Baile Átha Cliath 1

Éire

Custom House Quay

Docklands Dublin 1 Ireland

Phone

+353 1 818 3300

Fax

+353 1 818 3399

F-mail info@dublindocklands.ie

Website www.dublindocklands.ie